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STATE WATER RESOURCES CONTROL BOARD

WORKSHOP SESSION – DIVISION OF CLEAN WATER PROGRAMS

APRIL 4, 2001

ITEM

SUBJECT

REQUESTED ADOPTION OF AMENDMENTS TO PROPOSED EMERGENCY REGULATIONS FOR ELECTRONIC SUBMISSION OF LABORATORY ANALYTICAL DATA FOR UNDERGROUND STORAGE TANK (UST) REPORTS

DISCUSSION

On February 15, 2001, the State Water Resources Control Board (SWRCB) adopted emergency regulations requiring the electronic submission of laboratory analytical data for underground storage tank (UST) reports. These regulations were submitted to the Office of Administrative Law (OAL) on February 28, 2001. OAL commented that the regulations lacked clarity.  Therefore, the SWRCB withdrew the regulations from OAL review on March 12, 2001. The regulations have been amended to clarify issues raised by OAL and are now presented to the board for readoption prior to resubmittal to OAL. There are three substantive changes: 

1) To require electronic data submittal via the Internet to our Geographic Environmental Information Management System database (GEIMS/GeoTracker);

2) To make use of the Electronic Deliverable Consistency Checker program (EDCC) mandatory; and 

3) To make use of Corps of Engineers Loading Tool program (COELT) optional.

There are two editorial changes that clarify references to documents and programs used for EDCC and COELT.

POLICY ISSUE

Should the SWRCB adopt the proposed amendments to the Emergency Regulations?

FISCAL ISSUE

The SWRCB and the RWQCBs will incur no additional costs as a result of the amendments to the proposed emergency regulations. The original estimated total first-year costs to the state as a result of the proposed regulations are $225,000 for electronic programming to generate a web-based electronic data file (EDF) infrastructure, SWRCB and RWQCB staff training, and help desk support for EDF and EDCC.   The estimated total second-year costs to the state as a result of the proposed regulations are $150,000 for continued staff training and help desk support.  Average ongoing state cost is anticipated at $115,000 annually for staff training and help desk support.  The SWRCB expects that current fiscal year costs will come from surplus money in the UST surcharge fund (task 301) and projected salary savings. Ongoing costs will come from the UST Cleanup fund and surplus salary savings.  These costs represent a minimal level of implementation. Should additional funds become available, the SWRCB would provide additional programming, training and help desk support to enhance implementation of the EDF.

REGIONAL WATER QUALITY CONTROL BOARD IMPACT

All Regional Water Quality Control Boards.

STAFF RECOMMENDATION

The Division of Clean Water Programs recommends that the SWRCB adopt the proposed Emergency Regulations (see attached).

Policy Review___________
Legal Review___________

Fiscal Review___________
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